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AMERICAN ASSOCIATION OF LAW LIBRARIES 
53 WEST JACKSON BOULEVARD 

CHICAGO . ILLINOIS 60604 

MAR IAN BONER, SECRETARY 

TEXAS STATE LAW LIBRARY 

SUPREME COURT BUILDING 

AUSTIN, TEXAS 78711 July 27, 1972 

Professor Leah F . Chanin, President 
Southeastern Chapter 
Mercer University School of Law 
Thomas H. Halliburton Law Library 
Macon, Georgia 31207 

Dear Leab : 

At the July 6 meeting of the Executive Boa rd , there wa s an 
extensive discussion of the va rious institutes and workshops 

.tha t the Association is sponsoring . So much interest has 
developed in this form of continuing education for l a w li­
bra rians that the capacities of the institutes are severely 
strained in trying to accommodate all registrants . 

It was suggested that AALL attempt to sponsor regional 
institutes, but the Board felt that the personnel of the 
Education Committee and the institute faculties could not 
take on this added responsibility . We have all felt a g reat 
deal of interest in the institites and workshops which the 
chapters have sponsored, and feel tha t these could be very 
valuable supplements to those of national scope. 

The Board would like to encourage any chapter planning to 
hold such workshops, seminars or other type of activity . 
At the same time, however , we feel that the Committee on 
Education should be aware of these p rojects so as to have 
better information on what the demand might be for a national 
institute on specific subjects . We are therefore requesting 
that the chapters keep in touch with the Chairman of that 
Committee, Pat Piper, with full information on any project 
for continuing education on any aspect of law librarianship . 
It would also be helpful if she could have a summary of any­
thing of the kind that you have held in the pas t two or three 
years, so as to h ave a full record for the Committee . 

The l ,ocal and regional chapters are assuming 
in Association activities now than formerly, 
tion is greatly benefited by their activity . 
great things from all of you . 

Sincerely yours , 

Hl~ 
( Mrs. ) Marian Boner 
Secretary 
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